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 Washington Elementary is 

in its first full school year 

collecting organics, or food 

waste, from its cafeteria.  

Last school year they used 

Green Schools Project grant 

funds for a custom designed 

sorting station for the 

cafeteria. Now as the 

students enter the disposal 

line after lunch, there is a 

bucket for leftover milk, a 

bin with soapy water for 

utensils, then trash, then 

leftover food.  The bin for 

food waste is lined with a 

compostable bag that will be 

placed in a specific food 

waste dumpster. The food 

waste is picked up by their 

regular waste hauler, 

Cloquet Sanitary Service, 

taken to Western Lake 

Superior Sanitary District in 

Duluth, and turned into 

nutrient-rich compost.  

It was an involved but 

successful process to add 

organics collection in such a 

busy school cafeteria.  It 

took cooperation of school 

administration, lead 

teachers, custodial and 

cafeteria staff. Preliminary 

planning included ordering 

and placing a food waste 

dumpster at the school, 

designing the new sorting 

station, determining flow of 

traffic, and purchasing new 

supplies and equipment such 

as compostable bags and 

new bins on wheeled dollies.  

Before starting the new 

program, preliminary 

education was done to prep 

Washington Elementary: 

Cafeteria to Compost 

GreenCorps member Josie Flatgard assists students the  first week  using the new 

sorting station at Washington Elementary. 
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New Carts, Making Recycling Efficient 
Janitorial carts and other 

equipment that significantly 

improves collection of 

recyclables in a school is an 

eligible item for the Green 

Schools Project grant 

program.  Once recyclable 

material is placed in the 

correct collection bins within 

the classroom, hallways, and 

other school areas, 

transporting it to the 

recycling bins outside for 

pick-up is an important step 

in the recycling process!  

Safety, ergonomics, ease of 

handling and reduced 

handling time are all things 

that should be taken into 

consideration when 

managing recyclables. 

Several schools in Carlton 

County have utilized a 

portion of their Green 

Schools Project grant funds 

for this type of equipment.  

See details of schoolôs 

purchases on page 5. 

students.  In the classroom, a 

ten minute video illustrating 

the ñfood waste to compostò 

cycle was viewed by 

students. In addition, an 

informational factsheet was 

sent home to families  

announcing the change in the 

cafeteria and the 

environmental benefits of 

collecting organics. 

ñI think the end goal is to be 

more mindful of the resources 

we have and how we are 

impacting the environment 

around us, and itôs a pretty 

easy way for us to, I think, 

make a big impact with the 

size of the building we have 

and the amount of waste we 

produce,ò Principal Robbi 

Mondati said.  

 Green Schools Project 

grant funds helped the new 

program along, but it would 

not have been possible 

without the team effort of the 

school staff.  Excellent work 

Washington Elementary! 
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Best Practices: 

*School recyclables should 

be loose, not bagged, when 

emptied into out-door 

recycling containers for the 

recycling truck.  

*Exception: Moose Lake School  

recyclables shall be bagged.  


